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Jon Pegg                                                                                                   June 10, 2025 
Fire Marshal of Ontario 
Office of the Fire Marshal 
25 Morton Shulman Avenue 
Toronto, ON M3M 0B1                       Via Email: Jon.Pegg@ontario.ca  
 
Dear Fire Marshal Pegg: 
 
Subject: Request for Exemption to Proposed Mandatory Firefighter Certification 

Requirements (O. Reg. 343/22) 
 

On behalf of the Council of the Township of Black River-Matheson, I am writing to 
express our concerns regarding the mandatory firefighter certification requirements 
under Ontario Regulation 343/22. 
 
At its meeting held on June 10th, Council passed the attached resolution formally 
opposing the implementation of these requirements. While we recognize and support 
the importance of firefighter training and safety, the regulation as it stands does not 
adequately reflect the operational realities of small, rural, and northern municipalities. 
 
Communities such as ours rely heavily on volunteer and composite fire departments 
that already face critical challenges in recruitment, training accessibility, and financial 
capacity.  
 
Specifically, we are burdened by: 
 

• Geographic barriers and long travel distances to accredited training centres, 
• Inconsistent access to instructors and scheduling options, 
• Limited budgets and competing capital demands, 
• Difficulty in retaining and replacing volunteers due to increased regulatory 

pressures. 
 
Without additional support, flexibility, or exemption mechanisms, the implementation of 
O. Reg. 343/22 will severely compromise our ability to provide consistent, timely, and 
effective fire protection to our residents. 
 
Accordingly, the Council of the Township of Black River-Matheson respectfully requests 
that the Office of the Fire Marshal and the Ministry of the Solicitor General: 
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1. Defer full implementation of the certification regulation for rural and northern 
municipalities, 

2. Provide exemptions or alternative compliance pathways tailored to the needs and 
limitations of small, remote fire services, 

3. Increase funding and training supports for municipalities outside major urban 
centres. 

 
We believe that a one-size-fits-all regulatory model will disproportionately and unfairly 
affect communities like ours. A more flexible, consultative approach is urgently needed. 
Thank you for your consideration of this request. We would welcome further discussion 
and are open to participating in any future consultations or working groups aimed at 
resolving these challenges collaboratively. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Dave Dyment, Mayor 
/hjl 
On behalf of the Council of Black River-Matheson 
 
 
Encl.: Resolution No.2025-214 – Council Opposition to O. Reg. 343/22 
 
CC: 
The Honourable Michael Kerzner, Solicitor General – michael.kerzner@ontario.ca 
The Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario – premier@ontario.ca 
John Vanthof, MPP, Timiskaming—Cochrane – jvanthof-co@ndp.on.ca 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) – amo@amo.on.ca 
Federation of Northern Ontario Municipalities (FONOM) – admin@fonom.org 
All Ontario Municipalities 








